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Staying connected…. 

2010 Alumnae Weekend 
Join your sisters in Potsdam July 8-11! 

 The Anchor, our annual newsletter, goes back many, many years and owes a 

great deal to Eunice “Brownie” Badger and pledge work sessions.  Many Agos can  

recall those early (or so it seemed) Saturday mornings, walking to Brownie’s home, 

settling around card tables, sorting and organizing news items from newspapers,     

letters and anywhere else Brownie found out what Agos were doing!  She would have 

made a great detective!  Placing the news on index cards, she kept the information 

intact, and ensured that we would continue to be linked long after we left Potsdam. 

 Annually, we continue that tradition by reaching out (via class representatives) 

for news and updates.  Our newsletter attempts to keep you updated on newsworthy 

activities, accomplishments and major events in our sister’s lives and The Anchor will  

continue to reach you via the mailbox every year! 

 Today’s world is changing and just as Brownie’s work sessions are a thing of 

the past, we recognize that communications have evolved to include a multitude of  

electronic mediums.  Sometimes they seem to define the differences between        

generations, but in reality they reflect the changes that continue to affect the way we 

stay in touch.  Facebook pages allow for instantaneous bulletins and websites offer 

new photos and contact information.   An unavoidable divide exists when our older 

alumnae (myself included) require assistance to navigate today’s options!  However, 

we believe we can embrace the new while continuing to provide the traditional—and 

make it all work to keep us connected no matter what the next communication trend 

will be!   

 With that in mind, let’s continue to look at ways we can use the internet and 

The Anchor— if you have a knack for negotiating Facebook or would like to take on 

the responsibilities of webmaster—please contact one of the association’s officers, or 

make a note of your talent on the “opportunities” page (back of this edition). 

 Ago has always made great efforts to stay in touch and keep its sisterhood 

intact.  Let’s work together to adapt to the changes in how that is accomplished!

       Laurie Cooper 

       Vice President 

 

 Reunion Weekend (July 8-11) will celebrate the 100th Anniversary of the SUNY Potsdam Alumni Association.  

Registration and event listing can be found on the school website—www.potsdam.edu 

 Alpha Kappa Phi (11 Pierrepont) will be open the entire weekend.  Stop by for a trip down memory lane! 

 Agonian Alumnae Association Annual Meeting: Saturday, July 10th at 10:00am (11 Pierrepont Avenue) 

 Alpha Kappa Phi Board of Director’s Meeting: Saturday, July 10th at 1:00pm (11 Pierrepont Avenue) 

Inside this issue: 

Agos in the Spotlight 2-4 

Class News 5 

Actives 21 

Treasurer’s Report 

Class Reps 

22 

AAA Scholarship History 23 

AAA Contacts 24 

Opportunities 25 

The Anchor 



Albany Law School—Kate Stoneman Day 

Helping Children Realize Their Potential 

Dale Engle Skivington (Class of 1976) received one of three 2010 
Kate Stoneman awards at a program held at Albany Law School on 
Thursday, March 25th.  The award is named in honor of Kate Stone-
man, the first woman admitted to practice law in the state of New 
York in 1886 and   Albany Law’s first female graduate, Class of 
1898.  The award honors individuals who reflect the spirit of Kate 
Stoneman by actively seeking change and expanding opportunities 
for women.   She was celebrated for her innovative work in the field 
of corporate privacy law and her community service.   Dale noted 
“the award was really a great honor.  I have been very fortunate in 
having wonderful women as mentors so it was especially meaning-

ful.  Congratulations on your achievement Dale!                                    Dale Engle Skivington (r) 

           

Jean Quattrocchi Finnegan (Class of 1978) encouraged her middle school students to raise $6,000 for a 
well to be built in Chigombe, Malawi.  After viewing the film “Water First” by Amy Hart, she became aware of 
the work done by Charles Banda through his freshwater project which hopes to slow the spread of cholera, 
typhoid and malaria in his homeland in Africa.  Jean’s students raised the money through collection jars, 
bake sales, drawings, a garage sale, movie nights and a school-wide festival.  They were able to purchase 
a pump and two latrines in the village of Chigombe, supplying water for the 414 students at the Kesinala 
village school.  They also answered a call from Charles Banda and Jean’s students arranged to have 1,000 
books wheeled in on a cart at an assembly (which Jean had let her student’s plan) with Mr. Banda in attend-
ance.  They dramatically unveiled the  cartons of books and presented them to Banda.  The school’s princi-
pal, Mary Summermatter, opened the festivities by saying “it was to celebrate the power of what people can 
do when they come together to make something happen...for people we don’t know that live almost a half-
world away.”   Banda credited Jean by noting that after she saw the film that depicted his work. “It moved 
her spirit. She shared that with her students.” 

Jean told The Altamont Enterprise, in an article featured in their November 19, 2009 edition, “that she has 
long had an interest in Africa, and went to Kenya with a group of teachers in 2001, where she visited two 
schools and helped make bricks for a new room in a school.”   She hopes to do more work in Africa after 
she retires  

Jean said to her students when they had raised the money, “Have you ever saved a life before?  Well, now 
you have.”  She also told them that “no one is ever too small or too young to make a difference.” 

Bravo Jeannie!! 
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Do you know a fellow Agonian who has made a difference, been recognized for her accomplishments or 

done us all proud?  Please send The Anchor news of what our sisters are doing and we’ll make sure it 

appears in the next issue! 



Rochester Philharmonic Orchestra award 

2010 Agonian Alumnae Association Scholarship Award 

Jane Morale (Class of 1980) was chosen to receive a 2010 Rochester Philhar-
monic Orchestra Musician’s Award for Outstanding Music Educators.  Jane is 
the orchestra director and string instrument instructor at Webster Spry Middle 
School.  She is a member of the American String Teacher’s Association and of 
the Music Educator’s National Conference.  She currently serves on the Mon-
roe County School Music Association Executive Board as Elementary All-
County Orchestra Coordinator.  In 2006, she presented a workshop at the 
NYSSMA conference titled “Fiddles on Fire: Tips for Fiddling in a School String 
Program.”  Jane has supervised numerous student teachers from Nazareth 
College and SUNY Fredonia, and received the 2009 Nazareth College Music 
Educator’s Service Award.  A Crane graduate, Jane also plays violin in the 
Penfield Symphony Orchestra, the Greater Rochester Women’s Philharmonic 
Orchestra, and the Con Brio Strings Chamber Orchestra. Congratulations 
Jane!! 

Our recipient of this year' s scholarship was a shy individual who credits pledging AGO as a starting point of 
her leadership abilities.  Her first role in leadership in AGO came as the music mistress for AGO.  She is  
currently a Justice on the Greek Board.  Her greatest responsibility is being President of  Alpha Kappa Phi 
which she greatly enjoys.  Over the summer, she developed the Agonian Financial Contract to ensure that 
all payments of dues and fines are made to the House.  She is also involved in 
a Leadership Tutorial class that has improved her leadership abilities.  She had to set three goals  for the 
organization  and she feels the success of her financial contract and the overall  increase in the house GPA 
has been successful.  She is currently updating the president’s book and retyping all the pages.  It is quite a 
project but it will be an improvement for the next president of Ago.  
She stated that  AGO has given so much to her that now it is her chance to return to AGO all that AGO has 
given to her.  Her sponsor for this scholarship stated: “I have had the opportunity to work with Sarah for the 
past two semesters in her roles as a Justice on the Greek Judicial Board and, new this year, as president of 
her house. It would be easy, upon first meeting Sarah, to judge her in terms of a stereotype, but as soon as 
she engages you in conversation, you realize how harsh and inaccurate it would be to do so. Sarah is, by 
far, one of the best examples of what a true sorority woman should be. It is my sincere belief that one of the 
main reasons that Sarah is able to do this is because she is perpetually living her Agonian values. She 
strives for excellence and leads her house to do the same.” 
Under Sarah’s leadership, Ago has been very active on campus and in the local communities. One of the 
things that they are doing is ncorporating and aiding other Greek houses in their activities. Thus far this   
semester, they have aided the College with Welcome Weekend and First Saturday activities, they have once 
again worked on the Cecile Garden Project (a service event that they recruited members of Phi Kap to help 
with), and they have supported Alpha’s "Mud Tug" by having a team (a tug-of-war event whose proceeds 
went to support Children’s Miracle Network). In an era where the All Greek Council executive board, are 
asking houses to come together as a more cohesive unit, Ago and Sarah are leading the way.  
It is with great pleasure that we, the members of the Agonian Alumnue Association present the Suzanne 
Wadja Scholarship for Excellence in Leadership to Sarah Mackey. 
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Christine Meda, Class of 1970, was recently invited to speak at the joint retreat of the Potsdam Alumni 
Foundation and Alumni Board spring meeting. 

Christine graduated with a Bachelor of Science from SUNY Potsdam, Crane School of Music, and studied 
for her Master of Science degree at Michigan State University. 

She is currently the President and CEO of Arcxis and brings 20 years of leadership in the diagnostic and 
pharmaceutical industries.  Her management responsibilities have included the commercialization of more 
than 30 products for various disease areas at Hoffman-LaRoche, Bio-Rad Laboratories, Diagnostics Prod-
ucts Corporation (now Siemens), Meridian Diagnostics and Schering AG Pharmaceuticals. 
  
Most recently, Chris was President and COO at Diamics, Inc., a start-up with focus on a cervical cancer 
medical device.  Diamics was sold to Inverness Medical Innovations in July 2007.  Prior to Diamics, Chris 
was Vice President at Roche Molecular Diagnostics for the Global Womens Health Portfolio and subse-
quently became Vice President of Business Development.  Her principle duties involved the commerciali-
zation of PCR-based diagnostics for Human Papillomavirus, Chlamydia, Herpes Simplex Virus, and 
Group B Streptococcus. 
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Agonian Guest Speaker at Potsdam Foundation/Alumni Board  



In Memoriam 
It is with a heavy heart that we report the passing of: 

Mary Elizabeth Jones Williams, Class of 1950 

Cheryl Gurga DeMagistris, Class of 1974. 
 

If your news didn’t reach us in time for the publication of the 2010 Anchor—please be sure to send along 
your latest updates for our next edition!  A response form is available on the last page, and can be for-
warded at any time of the year.  Your sisters want to hear from you! 
 

Class of 1949 

Shirley Valentine Backus unfortunately suffered another stroke in May, 2009.  After two weeks in the hospi-
tal and two months in a nursing home she was able to return to her home in Lake Bonaparte where her son lives 
with her.  Shirley would be happy to receive mail at 14150 Hotel Road, Harrisville, NY 13648. 

Lorraine Brown Bogardus writes “In 2009 I wrote a sequel to my book on the history of Morristown which was en-
titled ‘River Reflections’.  The title of the sequel is ‘River Reflections Revisited’.”  She is also currently serving on the 
Board of Directors of the Gateway Museum in Morristown. Lorraine sends best wishes and good health to her Agoni-
an sisters. 

Jean Johnston Brown has been very happy for the past 5 years, living in South Carolina with her daughter, 
Beth, and granddaughter.  She dearly misses her youngest son who died in April ‘09 due to complications of diabe-
tes.  She has two other sons living close by.  Jean enjoys her bible study group of good friends and says her biggest 
problem is finding hearing aids that really work!  “Keep going ‘49’ers!” 

Charlotte McCurdy Ellis is still at her same address in Winter Haven, FL in her friendly neighborhood.  Char 
says she’s getting good at solving the “word pic” puzzles.  Her youngest son and family still live in Hawaii and her 
older son is a control tower operator in CT.  When he visited in January they spent the day in Orlando.  Her grand-
daughter will be married in CT in May and she also has great grandchildren.  She and “Stretch Goldthwaite Swan-
son ‘48 meet for lunch every winter. 

Lila Dean Hamilton attended a  Potsdam Open House in The Villages!  She met the new Director of Crane 
(Michael Sitton).  He stopped at their house for a nice two hour conversation.  In 2009 she planned to be in Potsdam 
for alumni weekend and also to accompany her granddaughter who was looking at colleges including Potsdam! 

Nan Rankin Harris lives in Winter Park, FL where she has started to knit baby blankets for a charity organi-
zation.  “It makes her wonder what happened to the one argyle sock she finished in Potsdam in ‘48-’49.”  She has 
met four other widows who enjoy concerts and theater also, and in Nan’s words “We go!!”  Her big highlight of the 
year happened when she got her Driver’s License renewed until she is 89 years old! 

Donna Newton Johnson and husband Dick, traveled to Oregon and Washington in October to see their son 
and grandson.  They also enjoyed an Elderhostel in Oregon which was the largest Oktoberfest west of the Mississip-
pi.  Unfortunately, in January Donna fractured her arm in two places and they will not be able to go to Williamsburg, 
VA for their annual vacation where they lived for several years before retirement. 

Betty  Winchester Kirwan did not make the trip to Florida this year but her son who lives there has come to 
Utica to see her several times.  Bet’s daughter also lives in the vicinity.  Her grandson has just become an ordained 
minister in North Carolina and her granddaughter in Florida expects her first baby this summer.  Happy News! 

Ruthie Rose Many said that when she and husband, Floyd, flew to Hawaii last year to completely surprise 
their daughter on her 50th birthday, did they ever!  She was so surprised their daughter hardly even recognized her 
parents!  During the summer Ruthie and Floyd spent more time than usual at their camp near Lake Champlain and 
Port Henry.  They had built the camp themselves in 1966 when all 5 of their children were young and they all just 
love being there.  Their kids still come and bring their grandchildren. Three of Ruthie’s adult children and families live 
not far from her in Hobart.  She is planning to spend time in March with her youngest daughter in Virginia and in May 
will fly to Hawaii for 3 weeks and attend her granddaughter’s graduation.  (With great sadness we learned that in 
November, with no warning symptoms, Ruthie’s husband suddenly became very will and passed away within a few 
days.  Our thoughts are with you Ruthie.) 
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Jane Baumer Moore says that they are in Punta Gorda, FL for a vacation of sunshine and warmth.  She re-
ports it’s a bit cold and no sunshine!  They don’t mind, it’s just good to be with friends and enjoy themselves.  She 
hopes to attend a meeting with her former garden club members and one more group of P.E.O.  (gardening and ed-
ucation for women).  Jane finds it interesting to visit each meeting—same goals but different approaches.  

Winnie Stoker Pusey and husband “are still healthy and are still sailing their boat.” 

Bev Savage Castiglione shares a big highlight this year with Nan Harris because she also renewed her Driv-
er’s License but only until she is 88 years old.  Summer on the St. Lawrence was refreshing and the Fall weather 
was exceptionally beautiful.  Does anyone remember Barbara Ann Scott?  Bev recalls freshman year Ice Carnival 
Weekend when Agonian members presented an ice skating routine in the Clarkson arena.  Guest performer for the 
evening was Barbara Ann Scott, a 19 year old Canaaien figure skater who, two years later, won a gold medal in the 
Olympics.  In the opening ceremonies of the Olympics in Vancouver this year, she was introduced as one of those 
who was carrying the large Olympic flag into the stadium. She is still beautiful, poised and classy in her winter-white 
dress and snow white hairdo.  Bev felt a sudden thrill and excitement just like in Potsdam so many years ago! 

 

Class of 1957 

Pat Adams Sundell and her husband Bob are avid birders and found 72 species in Jamestown, NY’s Christ-
mas Count.  Pat is still singing in a couple of choruses and they have 3 grandchildren in college. 

Julie Eisenstein Hirsch and her husband Norm enjoyed 3 wonderful weeks driving through Italy last June, 
staying at a B&B and farms.  In the fall she had a second knee replacement and then in January, they cruised in the 
Caribbean.  Their daughter Abby is slowly recovering from 3 surgeries for 2 cancers, and their son now works for the 
General Services Administration.  If you travel near Savannah, GA call Julie at 912-598-7668—they’re only 20 miles 
off I-95. 

In retirement mode, Susan Smykla Udell and her husband Jon enjoy spending winter months in Florida and sum-
mers gardening and picking grapes/berries for freezing and making wine at their farm near Madison, WI.  While in 
Florida this year, they celebrated their 50th anniversary with their 6 children, their spouses and 10 grandchildren.  
Regards to all—and please send your news next year! 

 

Class of 1961 
Betty Gibson is still teaching Elderhostels (now called Exploritas) with her husband and seem to have 
flunked retirement!  They are expecting their third grandchild this spring and still love getting together every summer 
for their “Chautaugua Week” with Judy Spitzel, Joberta Schriver, Sue Fay Allen, Gae Galza, Virginia Sykes, May 
Ann Miller, Carol Murphy and Nina Fortorni.  She is looking forward to the 50th Reunion in July 2011 and says it’s 
hard to believe!   

Gloria Groocock had a wonderful trip—she enjoyed Kenya, especially 5 weeks at the Coast there which she says is 
a true tropical paradise. They also had 6 weeks in Nairobi visiting daughter Julia & family, with short safaris to the 
game parks. Her oldest daughterand her two children, ages 4 & 2, also went along, so it was an experience! They 
had 3 weeks in England & France with her youngest son & his wife and two children, ages 3 & 18 months. Being a 
grandmother is turning into a full-time job! Now she will get back to gardening, her major hobby. She is active in the 
local Garden Club and won the Horticulturist of the Year award from the N.Y.S. Federation of Garden Clubs. 

Carolew Rinfret Broadhurst has been retired for two years from 35 years of nursing.  She is now using her 

music and enjoys playing piano for the nursing homes in her area.  She volunteers and also have two piano stu-

dents.  Her husband Major Donald G. Broadhurst (Clarkson) passed away February 1, 2009 after a military career 

and helicopter test pilot.  He served in Korea, Vietnam and the Navy Test Pilot School.  She enjoyed being a military 

wife and still keeps in touch with Army friends.  Her oldest son, Craig, passed away November 27, 2006.  Her two 

sons David and Kenny live nearby and her three grandchildren keep her busy.  She is active with the Alumni Board 

from Suffern High School and plays piano at the Holiday Inn.  She says she will always remember her days at Pots-

dam and our Ago sisters! 
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Arlene Lindstrom Dahm enjoys times with her family – watching grandkids and spending New Year’s with to-
gether at Jay Peak ski area in northern Vermont.  She has been busy as she and Herb attended his ship’s reunion in 
San Antonio, Texas in October, they saw the Outer Banks of Cape Hatteras for the first time, had a girl’s week in 
Florida and were headed to Palm Desert, CA for some fun in the sun!  She is looking forward to their 50

th
 reunion 

this year and hopes everyone can be there.  She always enjoys seeing their composite at Ago when visiting Pots-
dam. 

Mary Lee Caggiano says she keeps very busy with the activities of their six granddaughters.  The oldest 
graduates from high school this year.  She is an assistant teacher at the preschool at her church two mornings a 
week.  Last summer she and Gerry celebrated their 70

th
 birthdays with a trip to Hawaii which was wonderful!  She 

hopes to see many of her Ago classmates at the 50
th
 reunion! 

Sandy Clark Samuels writes that they are now retired and spend some winter months in Venice, Florida.  

She wonders if anyone else is down there?  She enjoys escaping the cold New Hampshire winters. 

Pat Scheu Blackwell’s youngest son and family moved to be near her in Skaneateles and now 3 of their 9 grand-

children live nearby.  Her other children are in Maine and Rhode Island.  She recently met Mrs. Decker’s grand-

daughter (who remembers sitting on the Ago porch as a young gal visiting her grandmother).  Pat is looking forward 

to the 50th reunion this year! 

Amy Coolidge Perry had an incredible 2009.  In March/April they went to visit their missionary daughter, Ju-

lie, in Abeche, Chad, Africa.  On their way home they spent one week in Chambery, France and two weeks with their 

son and his family in Victor, NY.  Three weeks after arriving back in Colorado they were off on a two week mission 

trip to Arequipa, Peru (the deepest canyon in the world).  She notes that it was beautiful and lush after the time in the 

near desert of Abeche.  She’s looking forward to their 50th reunion in 2010—there are not too many Agos in Gun-

nison, CO! 

Kate Merrill Karshick thoroughly enjoys being involved with their six grandchildren, ages 4-12, two lively girls 

and four energetic boys.  She is on the board of Seneca Park Zoo and chair of their Visitor’s Committee, so her 

“grands” think she works there!  After 45 years, she and Fred still love to travel, learn and laugh together! 

Class of 1962 

Susan Johnson Aceto and Tom enjoy their two retirement places; Tucson, AZ and Roque Bluffs, way 
downeast in Maine.  They visited the Ago House when they were in Potsdam last August for Tom’s 50th reunion.  
Sue enjoyed singing the Ago song with a few present members and alumnae when she attended the Saturday morn-
ing Agonian Alumnae Association meeting.  Sue said it was great fun to congregate on the porch for informal con-
versation at other times during the weekend.  “The more things change, the more they stay the same.”  Such fun to 
be connected! 

Betsy Slingerland Blaisdell’s address has changed to 81 Wendover Road, Suffield, CT 06078.  She continues 
to love working as a school counselor for the East Windsor Public School System.  John continues to enjoy (most of 
the time) employment at Westinghouse.  Daughter Carrie and grandson Cooper reside with them and they are en-
joying life with the little two year old.  Son Jonathan resides in Seattle and has a 2 year old named Royce.  Betsy 
and family will spend a vacation together in Vero Beach and are anxious for the warm climate. 

Fran Sardina Bliek and Dave downsized in December to a town house in Webster, where “life is worth living”.  
They are enjoying being just one mile from daughter Kimberlee and granddaughter Krista.  Having Bev Levy right 
next door is an added plus.  Fran flew from Florida to surprise youngest daughter Sharon at her 40th birthday party 
in Saratoga Springs.  Son Brian and family moved to Vadaville, CA this year where Fran and Dave will visit in June 
for grandson Joshua’s HS graduation.  Fran retired from her Executive Director’s job with Yates County Arts Center 
this spring. 

Joyce Moulton McAmmond-Coleman sends news of lots of family visits and an extremely lousy summer in 
the Rochester area weather-wise.  Joyce kept waiting for summer to arrive and suddenly it was over! She and Roger 
recently returned from an escape to Lake Havasu City, AZ visiting one of his brothers where they lazed in the sun 
while the east coast continued to dig out from the non-stop winter blasts! 
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Kate Sheldon Cox has been recuperating from illness at the homes of her daughters and sister in New Jer-
sey.  Kate had a great time at a party her friends from Lyons Falls gave her at McManus Restaurant.  Typical Kate, 
when she saw that there was no bar, sent her kids home to empty out her liquor supply.  “You can’t expect to be at 
the party where there is no booze!”  Because of her illness she is no longer able to drink but booze or no, she is still 
the life of the party! 

Shirley Wolf Crane enjoys outings with Agonians Bev Levy, May Kemp and Fran Bliek and joined the “tea 
party” at Dollywaters when Rosemary Quadrini came to town.  Shirley also hikes with other Agonians; Marilyn Da-
vies Clary, Barb Stoneham Law, and Anne Rapp Refermat.  Shirley and Irv enjoy visits with family in Sudbury and 
Ashburn and their once-a-week babysitting of their two Rochester grandchildren. 

Jean Urbas Dearstyne sends hello to all Agonian friends from the great Northeast where a reputation for lots 
of snow and cold has been exceeded by points south such as DC where one of her daughters lives and Florida 
where many friends vacation for the winter.  John is recuperating this winter from a total hip replacement while Jean 
has been happily busy with all kinds of “lessons” to keep her brain cells working….bridge, cooking, computer and 
photography.  Jean plans to celebrate her 70th birthday along with their youngest daughter Lynne’s 40th birthday in 
Paris and Brittany. 

May Simpson Kemp traveled to Eastern Europe with their Illinois friends, to Ireland to surprise May ’s aunt on 
her 90th birthday, to California to visit son Brian and family, to Maryland and Virginia, and to New York to visit son 
Kevin.  May misses her visits with Kate Sheldon Cox whom she visited on her trips to see Kevin and is happy that 
Kate is recovering after her illness.  May keeps busy with church, Dollars for Scholars, two book clubs, quilting and 
of course, the grandchildren. 

Beverly Eccles Levy and husband, Gail, flew from Seattle, WA after a visit with their daughter, to Fairbanks, 
where they embarked on a 14 day land/cruise tour of Alaska.  A great trip!  They ended their tour in Vancouver and 
flew to San Francisco where they spent another week with family.  Bev remains very active in the Breast Cancer Co-
alition of Rochester and attended their National Conference last year.  Gail volunteers his ideas and mechanical 
skills at the Rochester Museum and Science Center.  They spent 2 months in Florida and a week with their son and 
family at Disney World.  Super Bowl weekend was spent with Fran & Dave Bliek and Carolyn (Marlow) and Jerry 
Masucci. 

Pat Clerkin Swanson and Bob are both well and truly enjoying retirement.  They wake each morning set to 
go and are busy with various volunteer commitments, classes, visits to the gym, projects around the house, trips out 
of state to visit children and their 5 grandchildren, and some traveling just for fun.  Life is good!  Only complaint is 
that it goes too fast.  Our days in Potsdam seem very long ago but are not forgotten.  Good memories last forever. 

Sharon Mooney Wolcott and Bob are looking forward to going to Italy for her “big birthday” this fall.  Daughter 
Laura is getting married this summer so this has been a busy year with all the plans. 

Muriel Cassens Boumann is still head teacher at Early Enrichment Nursery School, has 35 “beginning” piano 
students and volunteers with “Friends to Friends” in Ridgewood, NJ, a church group of challenged adults.  Husband 
Bob passed away in July 2007 from a stroke.  Murrie is moving somewhere, but doesn’t know where at this juncture.  
Will be bunking with friends for a while.  Her new address:  PO Box 496, Saddle River, NJ 07458 

Elaine Fallon Boyrer will be meeting up with Agonians Bev Eccles Levy, Sharon Mooney Wolcott and Fran 
Sardina Bliek, during March in Fort Myers, FL, a mini AKPhi reunion. 

 

Class of 1963 
Marti Tallman Scott and husband Scotty have lived in Arizona for 5  years and are still happy they down-
sized and made the move.  They keep busy with church, shrine, dance clubs, bridge, their Shaklee business and of 
course going out to dinner.  They are planning a family cruise next December with a total of 10.  Their youngest 
grandchild will be 3 and the oldest is 15.  They are cruising out of Tampa and hope to see some of the Ago girls that 
are in Florida.  She invites all to Arizona—give her a call!  (480-895-4176) 
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Cynthia E. Lehmkuhl tells of a highlight on an Adirondack canoeing trip with son, Kurt, in September.  She 
enjoyed an Alaskan trip last August—8,000 miles by land and sea.  She also went to Maine, Aruba and Curacao and 
looks forward to Italy, Greece and Turkey in the summer of 2010. 

Susan Tincknell Rossi married Dave Rossi (Clarkson ‘62) in 1963. They have three children, Mark, Eric and Lora 
as well as two grandchildren Will and Alan.  They reside in Skaneateles, NY for most of the year and winter in Na-
ples, FL January through April.  They enjoy travel, reading groups at both homes, volunteering and following Syra-
cuse sports.  Mrs. Decker’s granddaughter, Emily Gregg, and Agonian sister Pat Blackwell are also Skaneateles 
residents—it’s a small world! 

Sandy Jenner Kolb and husband Bill love retirement.  They spend lots of time at their condo on Crescent 
Beach.  When they are in Gainesville, Sandy drives the “Nana-mobile” to pick up, deliver and spend time with her 4 
grandchildren!  Sandy and Lori Aquini Reiner met for lunch last summer while attending their 50th High School Re-
union. 

Beverly Smith reports “as far as I know I am cancer free!”  She finished all of her treatments and is back to all of 
her previous activities which include golf, watercolor painting classes, volunteer work, and memberships in Delta 
Kappa Gamma and the Bradenton/Sarasota Rose Society. 

Does anyone know where Ellen Theim Horn is now living?  Her letters have been returned. 

 

Class of 1967 
Mikie Bailey Rose and husband Carl report that the highlights of their year were the marriages of both 
daughters.   Carrie had a beautiful summer wedding in Lake Placid and Bekki had a beautiful winter wedding on 
New Year's Day in Ogdensburg, NY.  Bekki chose to repeat a Rose tradition by being married in the same church 
where Mikie and Carl were married in 1967.  In addition Mikie and Carl traveled to Ireland and Scotland for two 
weeks in the fall.    

Patti Martin O’Driscoll and husband Mike have discovered cruises and took one last February to the south-
ern Caribbean.  They loved it so much they are taking another one this year to celebrate their 43rd wedding anniver-
sary and "Medicare" birthdays.   They are  elated about the birth of their first grandchild- Connor Martin O'Dris-
coll.     In Florida,  Patti also enjoyed seeing Carol Jones Baker and husband Bob who were celebrating their 20th 
wedding anniversary.   

Katie Ormiston Clark writes that she and husband Roger spent 3 months in London and returned home to 
Connecticut only to find that Roger had some serious heart issues.   He ended up having quadruple bypass sur-
gery.   All went well.  The Clarks also are enjoying their troop of grandchildren  with number 8 expected in 
May.   Katie says retirement adjustments have taken awhile; however, volunteer work keeps them busy.  She enjoys 
"days off" to just read and putter.   Life is good.  

Susan Carpenter Testa, a happy grandmother, lives in Uniontown, Ohio.   She babysits daily for her grandson 
which she enjoys greatly.  Her son Rob lives nearby and daughter Courtney lives in Valparaiso, Indiana where Bob 
and Susan travel frequently.  Susan says they are blessed to have their health, their home, their family and their 
God.   Susan also volunteers for a local pregnancy support center.   

Sue Burns Stubbs is going down an unexpected bump in the road with a diagnosis of cancer.  She has had 
successful surgery and is undergoing treatment.  Sue's family in September celebrated with daughter Kristy at her 
marriage on 9-9-09. 

Polly Ingram McCarthy and husband Jim McCarthy had a wonderful visit in January with Ray and Kate Bel-
gard Finney at the Finney's home in Centerville, Ohio.   They had a great time attending a  University of Dayton 
basketball game.   February and March took the Finney's to St. John, USVI and Punta Gorda, FL.  Retirement is a 
great gig! 
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Dianne Fini is currently the editor of the Syracuse Rose Society Bulletin (the oldest rose society in the US).  
Besides her prowess with roses, she enjoys bread making and took a summer course in VT called Artisan Bread 
Making.  Her specialty is making baguettes!  Dianne still calls Syracuse her home but winters in Fort Myers, FL.  She 
also taught one class at LeMoyne with Patti Schmidt Ruggiano (’65). 

Sharon Burns Cook lost her husband Peter (Clarkson 1966) after a four year battle with non-smoker’s lung 
cancer.  They were married for 41 years.  She is an elementary school assistant principal, has two grown daughters 
and 15 month old twin grandsons. 

 

Class of 1974 
Sue Wajda enjoyed facilitating Career Transition workshops in Rochester, Boston and Kansas City and added 
Career Counseling/coaching for 24 Delphi clients. Strong in resume and interview consulting, she would like to ex-
pand this 1on1 work. She also substitute teaches. Tim has mastered all aspects of home repair and building, owning 
his contracting business for 5 years now. Sadly, his Dad passed away in Toronto. Sue's health continues to chal-
lenge her, with a degenerating back compounded by fibromyalgia and shoulder problems but she can still dance 
through them to Double Axel. They spent most of the year at their cabin near Bath, which may be rented to those 
who appreciate an Adirondack museum. When   unable to make the drive to her 35th reunion, fellow Agos (April and 
Tami) with Captain Jet (TX.) brought cheer and great memories down to her. Friends, friends, friends are indeed the 
best! 

Elaine Whitehead Pauly reports that her family—she, Greg, and Dana (newly turned 21), "Bestamore" (my 
mom), 2 labs (Luke and Tuck) and 4 horses (Cheese, Chance, Chuck and Abby) -- have had a good year. Greg's 
business grew despite the economic meltdown. Elaine's luxury clothing business is still going strong but definitely 
feeling the effects of regulars with greater interest in saving! Dana is now in her third year at Miami University, Ox-
ford, Ohio, studying marketing and communications and loving everything about college life -- especially the inde-
pendence. When not in the library, she is either at the barn, riding with the university equestrian team, or heading to 
the gym for basketball or, her new love, zumba! Elaine seems to have had mishaps with horses lately: last year it 
was a broken wrist. This year a fractured back. It has been 3 months -- rest time required by the doc -- but all seems 
to be healing well. Special times during the year included celebrating a 35Th (OMG, can't be THAT long!!) college 
reunion, great family vacations to Mexico and Sun Valley to ski, and Elaine's retirement from the school board, giving 
her so much more time to get thrown around by horses! Bestamore, who spends much time with the family, keeps 
forgetting where she puts things but otherwise, life is good! 

Ellen Dullmeyer Fox is pleased to report that 2009 was a great but uneventful year for me, my husband and 
stepson.  We continue to be lucky enough to get to see Jane Murray Wollf and her husband Bill a couple times.  I’m 
still working in Corporate America, although my husband’s retired.  In my spare time I’m beginning to learn about 
energy and how to align our body’s energies to boost health and joy…..finding it fascinating!   And hoping to see the 
“Court Yard Hounds” (2 from the Dixie Chicks) on their 2010 tour.    

Barb Wuerdeman Wood writes that all is well with her clan ...they still have Brendan and Sarah both living/
working in Boston, and Alison still working on her PhD in Philly at Wharton - - great places to visit!!  Woodie's still 
enjoying selling real estate in the Canandaigua area, and she is retiring from teaching this June!!!! Hardly seems 
possible, but it's been 30 years... Looking forward to relaxing and travels, starting with a cross country adventure in 
the fall…  They had a fun and fateful encounter with Barb Putman and Mike Cregg (1975)at a local restaurant last 
year that led to us reconnecting with Sue Wajda & Tim, Anne Gallagher and John Timpano, and Cathy Lennon 
Nealon and her husband this past summer - - great times!!   

Donna Stanford Morris writes that after 35 years of teaching English in both NY and CT, she is now a high 
school librarian/media specialist. For those who have had a career in education, you will sense her delight as she 
says goodbye to those classroom routines and  the time spent planning and grading at home. This new position will 
take her into retirement much later than many of her peers; it's just too much fun! Her son John, who is a Special 
Agent for Homeland Security specializing in arms control and counter proliferation, lives in Seattle, WA, and although 
she misses him, she loves her visits to the Pacific Northwest. Daughters,Kate and Jane graduated from the Universi-
ty of New Hampshire last year and even though the former is still in Durham earning her master's degree in elemen-
tary education and the latter is working in Connecticut, they are still the best example of sisterhood (Ago Class of '74 
notwithstanding!).   Donna has missed summer visits to Potsdam the past few years after being a regular reunion 
attendee for so many! Hopefully, plans will allow her to return once again to the front porch of 11 Pierrepont during 
that second weekend of July…!  
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2009 was a year of major separations for Lynne Boles! The first one was personal---as she took an early retirement 
package from Procter & Gamble (P&G) this Fall after almost 34 years. Lynne has begun the next phase of her ca-
reer as a consultant on “brand building” and communications with LOTS of time off for relaxation and travel. The 
second separation event was for Lynne and her husband—as they were separated from their money to buy a sec-
ond home on Skaneateles Lake. It’s in the Finger Lakes and very close to where Lynne grew up in Syracuse, New 
York. They look forward to spending time there each year (from Memorial Day through about mid October. (“But 
NOT winters”, Lynne states emphatically). For the time being, they will keep the place in Cincinnati while searching 
for the ideal winter location.  Lynne was glad to see several AGO and SUCP friends this past year. We had a long 
awaited visit with Jan Whitfield (AGO, Class of 1975) and her Clarkson husband, Craig Doolittle (aka the DooWhits) 
in Cincinnati.  There was also Lynne’s 35

th
 class reunion at Potsdam in July with: Elaine Whitehead Pauly (AGO 

1974, and her Clarkson husband, Greg) and two 1974 SUCP grads from Student Government days--Mare Tartaglia 
Straube and Chris Haile. The reunion included a fun visit with the retired Dean of Students, Dan Hurley, and his wife, 
Jane (Blodgett) Hurley—an AGO sister from the class of 1954.  And, of course, Lynne sees fellow Agonians, Bonnie 
Betters Reed (1973), Deb Diefendorf Hind (1975) and Amy Hind Henry (1975) at the SUCP Board of Trustees meet-
ings held in Potsdam. 

Pam Silk Culver is still principal at Masconomet Regional High School in Boxford, MA—13 years now.  Last 
spring she went on a three week principal exchange to China—a terrific experience.  Her host principal came to visit 
her as well.  This summer she will be taking a course through Harvard in Provence for a couple of weeks.  She has 
been bitten by the international travel bug bit time and her kids at school are travelling internationally several times 
per year as well.  She is looking forward to return to New York for the last few years of her career so if you know of a 
school in New York that needs an experiences high school principal let her know! 

 

Class of 1975 

Sally Loe Aubrey and Jim are happy to report that everything is going well.  They are glad to be living in 
Phoenix, AZ with sunshine almost everyday!  Sally is the Regional Compliance Auditor at Abrazo Health Care.  Mar-
tha teaches in the Rochester area. 

Helen Hallahan Byrnes and Phil happily announce that Kate, their youngest, is engaged and planning a De-
cember wedding!  They are proud of their four grandchildren.  Helen teaches 3rd grade in Cazenovia and sees Deb-
bie Donaldson every day, now that she is their literacy coach.  Life is busy, but Helen says she is truly blessed. She 
has been enjoying keeping up with Agos on Facebook.  Fun, fun, fun! 

Barb Putman Cregg and Michael became grandparents for the first time on October 6, 2009, when Eva Eliza-
beth was born to Brian and Tara Cregg.  Being grandparents is a wonderful, amazing experience!  Now they travel 
to Boston more often and enjoy sharing Eva’s pictures.   Barb joined Facebook to see videos of Eva, but has found a 
lot of Ago sisters there, too.  Amy, a physical therapist at University of Rochester Medical Center, lives in Fairport 
and stays busy playing volleyball and ultimate Frisbee.  Adam, a District Executive for the Boy Scouts, bought a 
house in Chili not far from Anne Gallagher Timpano.   

Now that Donna Waliszewski Fallon and Rick have an empty nest, they have been redoing the upstairs bedrooms.  
Rick is at Creative Stage Lighting, and Wali teaches at Queensbury.  Tiff, a process engineer at Epimed in John-
stown, lives in Scotia with her boyfriend, who works at GE. 
Shelley Killion Hatzfeld has spent a long, tough year in rehab following her knee replacement, but she is 
glad she had it done.  Hatz is traveling more now with AKZO.  Cassie will be marrying Caleb Nienow, a chem/
forensics major, in May, with a cocktail party/reception to follow in July. They just bought a house in Chicago, and 
Caleb has received a fellowship to begin studying for his doctorate at UIC in August.  Keith graduated from UW Mad-
ison last May and has been interning with a big real estate investor in Madison.  He would like to move back to IL to 
start his own business.  

Anne Gallagher Timpano and husband John (Sparky) are pleased to announce the marriage of their daugh-
ter, Bridget, last summer and the marriage of their son, Scott, this summer. They plan a trip to Cancun in late Octo-
ber to celebrate Anne’s retirement from teaching!  John will continue to work at Harris.  Anne hopes to see many 
Agos in Syracuse for the Double Axel event! 

Sue Holland Brzozowski and Vic spent a fun week in Las Vegas with some neighbors.  Then their daughter got 
engaged!  They've managed to set a date and choose a venue for the wedding next year.  Vic's health has been sta-
ble, so Sue and Vic are heading on another Caribbean cruise!  
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Sue Rhow Todd and Mark are just fine, still in Rochester, NY.  Sue is no longer working, so she keeps busy visiting 
her mom and her daughters.  Jacki, who finished law school and works at the Department of Justice in D.C., and her 
husband live in a townhouse in Columbia, MD.  Nicole, a 5

th
 grade teacher in Hampton, VA, and her husband 

Cory blessed them with their first grandchild in Feb., 2008.  She just turned two and is just so sweet and fun to be 
with.  Nicole is expecting another girl, due May 6.  Mark and Sue try to visit MD and VA as often as they can.  Sue 
will not be at our 35th reunion, but she says to have a drink or 2 for her!   

Jan Whitfield is getting a second life as a pharmacist.  Though she may be working the rest of her life to pay 
for it, she does feel revitalized!  She is a traveling pharmacist for Comprehensive Pharmacy Services, so once in a 
while she works in a prison pharmacy.  It is a very different feeling being on the inside of the barbed wire fence!  Her 
husband Craig works from home for Coterie, a small environmental consulting firm.   Josh, 26, is a mechanical engi-
neer working in energy consulting.  Kaitlyn, 21, is a senior in chemistry at Norwich University in Vermont.  Whit and 
Craig got to see Lynne Boles and John last May in Cincinnati!  They ate their way around Cincinnati and had a won-
derful visit!   Donna Longenecker and Whit, with and without spouses, get together often, but Whit misses her now 
that she has moved to New York City.  

 Jane Murray Wolff and Bill are coming up on 6 years in Boston.  Jane is still at Fidelity and goes to school nights.  
Life is good!  They are looking forward to their 16th wedding anniversary on July 9th.  As that is the same weekend 
as the Class of 75’s 35

th
 Reunion in Potsdam, which Jane has so graciously chaired, Bill has agreed to celebrate the 

event there.  (Jane married such a great guy :-)  To launch the weekend, Jane is tapping a keg on the Ago porch 
Friday night!  See you all there, Sisters! 

Debbie Diefendorf Hind and Gary’s daughter Amanda married Brian Meyers on November 7, 2009.  Their beautiful 
wedding included a DK serenade!  Amanda is teaching at North Colonie and Brian is at Best Fitness.  Allison and 
Gary continue at Ayco.  The Hinds enjoy time in Sarasota (where she and Amy Hind Henry visited with Bonnie Hill 
Sollazzo) and Skaneateles (not far from Lynne Boles).  Dief looks forward to the Albany Ago gatherings, our 35

th
 

Reunion in Potsdam, and Axel in Syr. Sept. 18!    
 

Donna Longenecker Neubauer and Rory’s family has been on the move!  Donna and Rocky moved a small 
amount of furniture into an apartment on the Upper West Side of Manhattan.  They enjoy Central Park, one half 
block away, and all of the culture of NYC.  Kelly works at a family law firm in Holyoke, MA, and moved into a cottage 
behind the firm. Sweet commute!  She is a ski instructor at Mt. Snow.  Spence moved back home for the summer 
and delivered lobsters.  He’s now back at Copper Mtn., CO, as a ski patroller with benefits. Ryan moved to Schenec-
tady, NY, where he works as a network systems consultant.  Business even took him to Potsdam! 
 
Carol Baitup Sweet enjoys working at church (where she used her artistic talents to weave new banners 
from member’s sentimental clothing), GA State, and Hallmark.  Meghan, who works for McKesson in Alpharetta, ac-
companied Carol to Kelsey O’Neal’s (daughter of Barb – Alpha and Keith – TKE) wedding in Lake George and saw 
many Potsdam and Clarkson alumni.  Jon graduated from Ole Miss and went on a cross-country cycling trip with a 
fraternity brother.  Now he is saving money to hike the Appalachian Trail.  Kevin attends Central Michigan, where he 
plays football and won the MAC championship.  Find photos of Carol and her family on Facebook! 
 
 

Class of 1977 
Laurie Wood Cooper enjoys catching up at Albany/Connecticut/Boston (and whoever else shows up) Ago 
dinners whenever possible!  She and husband Bob stay busy and are slowly redecorating to their own tastes.  Just 
can’t seem to get rid of those drums upstairs…...Tom graduated from Methodist University in December of 2009—he 
is a golf professional at The River Club near Atlanta, GA.  They don’t see him too often but he loves his work and for 
that they’re very thankful.   Youngest son Matt finishes up his junior year at Boston University where he stays year 
round—it’s always good to find an excuse to run over to Boston with baked goodies and ziti for his freezer!  Their 
two labs now enjoy a loftier status with the boys out on their own!   

Elizabeth O’Connor Utizg skips about the day, finding more enjoyment in retirement than one would think is 
humanly possible.  She gives of her time to volunteer at several venues, gets to spend time with hubby Bill and is a 
regular at Albany Ago dinners.  Her memoirs will be available next spring. 

Karen Kittleson Stefanski and husband Tom are enjoying their empty nest.  They took several trips last year 
and are planning a trip to Alaska in June! 
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Class of 1978  
Sue Defo is teaching middle school environmental studies continues to be challenging and interesting and 
says it definitely keeps her young.  This fall she was empty nested for the first time. Deirdre moved to New York City 
to attend graduate school at Fordham University- back to Sue’s roots. She visits as often as she can and enjoys ex-
periencing NY as a tourist.  Alyssa is in her final year of undergraduate at Taccoa Falls College, Georgia but Sue 
isn’t completely alone. Dee left her dog Parker with her for company. The whole family got together in April at Defo 
and Joan's sons wedding in Texas. The girls and Sue will be visiting them over Easter at their vacation home in 
Breckenridge for a little skiing. She enjoyed a summer getaway to the Colorado mountains- filled with hiking and 
good times.  Sue’s parents are doing great and younger brother Tom moved down to SC.  Check out Sue’s Face-
book page! 

Kathy Lynch Eddy reports they all still have their jobs which is a good thing.  She is working full time for a 
Home Health Care agency helping the elderly stay at home instead of having to go into nursing homes.  Bob has 
been with the same company since 1982, doesn't have to travel as much as he used to which is nice.  David (24 
years old) graduated in May 2008 and is living and working in New London, Ct which is by the Rhode Island border 
on Long Island Sound.  Just over 1 hour away, which is nice.  Greg (23 years old) will be doing an internship starting 
in January doing PR and marketing for the Rochester Razorshark basketball team in Rochester and will graduate in 
May.   Yea, no more tuition payments! Kathy had a couple of relaxing vacations in 2009 to the Maya Riviera in Can-
cun and out to the island of Nantucket and would like to do more of the same. Kathy would love the class of '78 to 
get together somewhere in 2010. 

Lori Gremmels Wackenheim and husband Tom became grandparents again in April.  Tom’s daughter and her 
husband welcomed a baby boy named Mason.  He joins his big brother Tyler who is now almost 2 ½.  They enjoyed 
having them over this summer.  Tyler loved the pool and is becoming quite the fish!  They went to Tennessee this 
summer to visit Lori’s Dad and brother and had fun golfing and hanging out with everyone.  Brandon turned 16 this 
summer and got his permit.  He is taking driver’s ed this spring.  He is a member of Pittsford Crew and loves it.  They 
spend weekends in the fall and spring at Regattas around the state and sometimes out of state.  Lori notes it’s hard 
to believe that he is a junior now and will be graduating next year.  Tom and she went on a cruise in November to 
Grand Cayman, Cozumel, Belize and Roatan which was fantastic.  They enjoyed great weather and fortunately, the 
cruise was the week after the hurricane hit.  It was difficult to come back to the cold weather.  Lori just celebrated her 
10th year at Paychex.  Tom sold his business last January and is semi-retired.  He is working part time now and en-
joying it.    

Jean Lennon Schuhle says life is fine but there really isn’t anything exciting or new to report!  Kels is at Russell 
Sage studying Musical Theater.  She is still dancing; will be headed to her 2nd World Championships this March in 
Scotland and was scouted by Karen Lee of Elite Model Management for modeling potential. Mark is at SUNY Albany 
finishing his degree.  Matt is still working and living in Albany. Tom was named CFO of the Year by The Business 
Review - major big deal honor! Tom, Matt and Matt's girlfriend Krista will spend a week skiing in Utah this February 
and Mark will accompany Kelsey and Jean to Scotland!  She enjoys putting house into Post Kid order.  Had to have 
Shadow put to sleep after 15 years-very sad however still has two black labs. Jazz is 12 and neurotic -  Gavin is 18 
months and cute as a button but eats everything in sight.   Jean joined the Albany Agos at dinner in December and 
notes that perhaps there were a few things to tell everyone!  She loves finding old friends on Facebook – the best 
was reuniting with college roomie Theresa! 

Cindy Darrow Kohl feels very blessed this year because she has all my kids around.  Her youngest son, Eric, 
graduated from Loyola this past May and got an engineering job for Entergy (a nuclear power company in Oswego.  
He's happy to be employed, but misses his college life (who doesn’t!!).  He calls Joe and Cindy his "roommates", but 
they don't think they are as much fun as his old lacrosse buddies! He seems to have his goals set on moving to a 
larger city.  Daughter Kristin and her husband moved back to Liverpool this summer from Baltimore and both got 
teaching jobs . They just bought a house that is in the same neighborhood as their son Kevin and his wife - which 
just happens to be really close to Joe and Cindy!!  She says it's so nice having them so close and it is fun getting to 
know your "kids" at an adult level. They have a lot of fun when they get together.  She and Joe are looking for a way 
to spend their spring now that lacrosse is over.  It will be a very tough transition this year after following the kids for 
so many years.   
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Donna Passarella Bonomo is hoping 2010 brings much love and good health and happiness to her Agonian 
sisters.  She says “ it’s time for a reunion girls!  Let's talk it up.”  In 2010, their oldest daughter Lisa will be graduating 
from Philadelphia University.  Lisa will have a Bachelors degree in Fashion Merchandising if anyone has any con-
nections!!!!  Her dreams for a job are in San Francisco but mom’s are in NYC or Philly.  A good job would be great 
anywhere.  Amy is currently keeping busy with Swim Team, Drama, Chorus and surviving High School.  She is doing 
well and already talking about going to college in NC. Two more years left! As for Bob and Donna...he is still flying 
the friendly skies with United and she is still keeping fit working at Curves!  They are keeping busy and trying to con-
tinue their getaway trips to Vermont in the winter and summer trips to NC for relaxation and a little golf!  Their fami-
lies are all doing well and are thankful for all of their many blessings.   

Bonnie Johnson See sent lots of fun news this year! She enjoyed a trip to London in Feb to spend some 

time with daughter Jennie and she and Rob surprised Bonnie with a trip to Paris  and then onto Barcelona togeth-

er..they had the best time!. Jennie had also gotten tickets to the opening of "Confessions of a Shopaholic" and they 

actually walked down the red carpet...actually pink for this show...with the rest of the stars. Bonnie’s fifteen minutes 

of fame!   In April Rob called and asked for their daughter’s hand in marriage and took her to Capri to ask her...gotta 

love that boy!  The wedding will be in May on Kiawah Island and they've had so much fun planning...which of course 

means many trips to Kiawah...which is just south of Charleston...oh darn! :)  In May son Billy graduated with a great 

job offer in Charlotte with Bank of America and it’s good to have one of them closer to home yet off the payroll and 

happily employed!  Everyone got together in Kiawah this summer then flew to London in the fall for an engagement 

party. On a sad note, they lost Gary's Dad at the start of the year then lost her beloved St. Bernard Maggie just be-

fore our trip to London.  They now have Sampson, a 3 month old Golden Retriever...it's like having a new baby in the 

house...but the joy he brings is priceless.    They are thankful to have the restoration business that continues to keep 

them busy as real estate and business brokering have really suffered in this economy.  Gary and she are trying to 

defy the aging process with regular exercise, tennis and golf...and wine of course! 

Bonnie Johnson See sent lots of fun news this year! She enjoyed a trip to London in Feb to spend some 
time with daughter Jennie and she and Rob surprised Bonnie with a trip to Paris  and then onto Barcelona togeth-
er..they had the best time!. Jennie had also gotten tickets to the opening of "Confessions of a Shopaholic" and they 
actually walked down the red carpet...actually pink for this show...with the rest of the stars. Bonnie’s fifteen minutes 
of fame!   In April Rob called and asked for their daughter’s hand in marriage and took her to Capri to ask her...gotta 
love that boy!  The wedding will be in May on Kiawah Island and they've had so much fun planning...which of course 
means many trips to Kiawah...which is just south of Charleston...oh darn! :)  In May son Billy graduated with a great 
job offer in Charlotte with Bank of America and it’s good to have one of them closer to home yet off the payroll and 
happily employed!  Everyone got together in Kiawah this summer then flew to London in the fall for an engagement 
party. On a sad note, they lost Gary's Dad at the start of the year then lost her beloved St. Bernard Maggie just be-
fore our trip to London.  They now have Sampson, a 3 month old Golden Retriever...it's like having a new baby in the 
house...but the joy he brings is priceless.    They are thankful to have the restoration business that continues to keep 
them busy as real estate and business brokering have really suffered in this economy.  Gary and she are trying to 
defy the aging process with regular exercise, tennis and golf...and wine of course! 

Vera Thurston Gibbs reports that things are going well at the Gibbs estate, Steve and she celebrated their 
30th wedding anniversary in March 2009. The kids went in together and sent them on a 5 day cruise to the Caribbe-
an. They had a great time and met some wonderful people. Here is the kids update: Dave is in the Bronx working at 
Penn Plaza as a food service director and Executive Chef. He has a wonderful girlfriend Jenny also an SU grad. Can 
you tell they love her?? Erin is married and living in E. Syracuse (close by). Her husband Ryan does something with 
computers for National Grid. They have wonderful granddaughter who is now 20 months old.  She is the cutest thing  
- a real chatterbox, getting into everything. Sarah is still living home, loves Facebook, shopping and spoiling her cat. 
Matt graduated from SU in May with a degree is Supply Chain Management he is  working at Wegmans full time un-
til he can find a job in his major. So if any of you have any leads let us know… He is also dating a fantastic girl that is 
just a sweetheart (another keeper). Kate is a Junior at Niagara University this is her 2nd year as a RA, she is doing 
great, majoring in Communications and Hospitality.  The Gibbs had a busy summer with two family reunions, trying 
to cram in a camping trip and all those other things you wait till summer to do.  Steve is still at HOW Hydronics in 
Baldwinsville, and Vera is still at the Carrier Dome at Syracuse University working an ungodly number of hours.. He 
along with Matt and Sarah also work for the home SU games. They both enjoy what they do, love to keep up with 
SU sports, kind of have to with 3 SU alumni and one employee!  
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Sue Hoffman Ospelt says things are good with Hoff's family these days!   Sam has obtained her first "big 
girl" job as a dental hygienist.  She works in downtown Binghamton and often walks to work.  It is such a joy (and 
relief) to see her so happy and loving her job and finding her way.  Sue’s little Emma is now 15!  The curls that we all 
remember are gone (religiously ironed out!!!) and she is turning in to a beautiful young woman.  She is a Freshman 
at Seton Catholic Central School (what do you think of that Colleen??)  She loves school and is doing well.  Sue is 
on year 26 at Johnson City High school.  She is working on a special project this year.  It is exciting and keeps her 
very busy, no slowing down these last two years.  Art is fine as well!  All the family members are in relatively good 
health - even her 89 year old Dad. Thinking of everyone! 

Nadine Gager Compisi says 2009 “is a wrap” and like so many they had a great and blessed year. The biggest 

blessing came in the form of grandchild # 6: Owen Michael who was born on July 29th. He is indeed a miracle baby 

and they feel doubly blessed because he is the only grandchild that lives in Rochester. They traveled to Hilton Head 

in March and enjoyed a bi-annual dinner outing with Defo, who is  totally ageless!  They visited with the Chicago 

Compisi kids and grandkids in September and divided their time between vacationing on Lake Michigan where son 

Christopher & family have a place on the Lake and in Frankfort, IL where daughter Kacey and family live. They enjoy 

their golf and that pretty much fills  time on the weekends in the Spring, Summer and Fall. Okay, who is she kidding? 

For Nadine, the summer. For Tony, the rest of the year.  She has also gotten back into paddleball but doesn’t know 

what makes her want to go outdoors in freezing temps and smash a little ball around a caged court, but she loves it. 

Go figure! They celebrated Nadine’s parent’s 60
th
 wedding anniversary on Dec. 27

th
. God bless them truly. They are 

in relatively good health and it was memorable evening. 

 

Class of 1979 

Janet Polsinelli reports that after nearly 20 years living outside the USA, I have finally moved back to the 
States.  I’ve been transferred by Hewlett-Packard to Plano, Texas effective on the 1

st
 February.  We’re in temporary 

accommodation and are in the process of buying a house.  I’d love to get together with any Agonians living in the 
area. 

Sue Cancilla Witcowski is living in Camden SC working as an Executive Director of a Free Medical Clinic  
for uninsured since 1999.  Renovating and landscaping our home. Jim and I will be celebrating our 30th wedding 
anniversary this year. Working hard on a campaign for a new governor for our state. How about an AGO reunion in 
SC? We have plenty of great beaches and warm weather. Hope everyone has a blessed and safe year." 
Becky Monckton King reports that all is well with the her family. Two graduations this spring, Allison from 
college and Dan from high school. Greg is in his sophomore year at college. Kenny, Becky and the kids spent Christ-
mas week in the Dominican Republic. Becky is the Controller at FM Generator. Would love to get together with fel-
low Agonians.  

Barb Lanzano Combs is still working part-time @ Johnson Promotions & Events and love it.  We're a very small 
company ~ 2 full-time employees, which includes the owner & 2 part-time employees, which includes me. We only 
manage & produce corporate events locally.  This past October we were privileged to manage a fundraising event 
for Inova Fairfax Children's Hospital, The Robert Duvall Children's Fund and Community Coalition for Haiti hosted by 
Luciana & Robert Duvall at their home in The Plains, VA. I was thrilled to meet Robert Duvall.  DB is working at a 
local Electrical Contracting Company in Leesburg, VA ~ 8 miles from home ~ managing their Estimating Dept & all 
commercial contracting projects.    Wills is in his second semester freshman year @ West Virginia Univ (WVU) in 
their School of Engineering in Morgantown, WV.  He especially enjoys being part of a school in the Big East Confer-
ence for football & basketball. He's managed to be seen on ESPN during several commercial breaks in the 
"Mountaineer Maniacs" student section at several games!  Andrew is a junior in high school ~ getting tons of college 
solicitations, but no idea yet where he wants to attend college. He worked Redskin Training Camp for the second 
summer in a row, but still remains a Philadelphia Eagles fan. 
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Shannon Fowler Schneider still manages North Atlanta OB/GYN.  I also still have my art studios / gallery in His-
toric Roswell, Georgia.  Surprisingly enough, art sales have been very good this year even in a down economy.   I 
am currently looking for a larger property to have more artist studios and a larger gallery space for events.  Jim is still 
with Kimberly Clark managing energy services.  Dane graduated from Penn State in May with a major in Supply 
Chain Management and Information Systems.  He has decided to forego the corporate world for now and instead 
applied and was accepted into Officer Candidate School with the Navy as a naval flight officer. Brett is a sophomore 
electrical engineering major at Auburn on a full Naval ROTC scholarship.  He was just awarded a position with Au-
burn's naval group to head up special warfare training this spring.  He will be a commissioned officer upon gradua-
tion and aspires to be a Navy seal. Trey is a senior in high school and still awaiting some college decisions from 
Princeton, MIT, Cornell, Penn, and Duke.  He has been an exceptional student and has been accepted at several 
schools but is still holding out for one of the above.  Trey  wants to major in Chemistry and continue on to medical 
school. 

Sharon Keating Heiligman says it has been an exciting year of planning for AJ's   wedding. I was thrilled to be 
involved in every aspect of planning. I will have gained a wonderful daughter-in- law in April and couldn't be happi-
er! AJ, (Clarkson '06) is part of a new geothermal start-up company - ACES. Kim graduated from Geneseo last May 
and is in her 2nd year of Optometry school in NYC. Dan and I have enjoyed visiting Manhatten 3 times a year and 
have experienced all kinds of fun things. My screenprinting and promotional products business: 
www.amerirprintnow.com, has been gaining new clients every month. I enjoy working from home and having my own 
business again. 

Cookie Scalise Balme says they are doing great! We are living in Webster in a marine community! Boating is 
a neighborhood pastime in the summer! We have a great group of fun neighbors! Chip is a General Manager at 
Brunner Industries in Medina and I am Assistant Superintendent for Instruction at Monroe #1 BOCES in Fairport NY. 
Our daughter Lisa 23, graduated from St John Fisher has a General Ed and Special Ed Certification and is substitute 
teaching in the Rochester area. Our son Rob, 21 is a junior at Canisius College. We own a condo in Naples Fl and 
get down there a few times a year! We also have a Scottie Poo dog, McTavish!!  

 

Class of 1982 
Cathy Ellia Bennett’s oldest son Steven graduated from Geneseo and took a job with Paetec(Telcom Compa-
ny in Rochester).  Kristen is a junior at Cornell and Alyssa is a sophomore a Fairport High School. The family took 
their annual trips up to North Creek(Gore Mountain) and Lake Placid (Whiteface). Fourth of July was also spent in 
the Adirondacks.  In August the girls went to Cape Cod before Kristen returned to school. 

Ellen Bartis Gambee teaches math, part-time.  The boys are pretty much on their own, so she and Mike got a new 
puppy. Ellen also loves Zumba. 

Linda Lansing Gribble coached field hockey this fall and is helping Alan prepare for college in the fall. Me-
gan loves Cornell and all the opportunities it provides. Linda is wondering how she’ll handle the empty nest she’ll 
have in September.  

Judy Biviano Lloyd started a new business in 2009,  Altamont Strategies which offers help to candidates, 
public officials, and non-profits with their fundraising, development, and media 
campaigns.  Her son Michael is doing great as a 6th grader at Diablo Vista 
and husband Tim continues to do well in the medical software industry.   They 
love their home in Danville, California and look forward to receiving AGO 
guests! 
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Class of 1989 
Andrea Newhouse Frascatore said one of their family highlights last year was a trip to Disney in August.  It 
was hot, but the water rides felt great!  They were also able to see the space shuttle take off.  Their oldest daughter, 
Miranda, continues to compete in gymnastics, with her younger sister now joining in.  She is still teaching 8th grade 
math, wondering what New York State has in store for the future. 

 

Class of 1990  
Steph Allen Manuel has been on the move.  She has just recently moved back to the Albany area, claiming 
to have missed the snow!  Her boys, Harrison and Jackson are now 10 and 6.  Steph is hoping this is the year we 
can get a large Agonian group together again! 

Michelle Gibson Dupree married her best friends’ older brother and they now live with their combined four chil-
dren, Forrest (18), Madeleine (15), Jocelyne (13) and Brady (11) in Wisconsin.  She teaches third grade and recently 
joined a woman’s hockey league. 

Ren Hallinan Reagan and husband, Drew,  have welcomed a fourth child since the last Ago news report for 
1990.  Casey Patrick (2) joined Caleigh (10), Declan (8) and Mac (6) in January 2008.  Ren still owns Snip-its Hair-
cuts for Kids in Cicero, now in its fifth year!  Life is busy, but the Reagans and the O’Briens still manage a couple of 
get togethers every year for some total chaos! 

Pam Muraco Simons lives in Oneida with her hubby, Jeff.  She works for the Oneida Herkimer Madison BO-
CES as a school social worker and keeps even busier with their two daughters, Ally(12) and Kayla (4). 

Kelly Wright O’Brien left the working world a couple of years ago.  She now happily spends her time raising 
her three children, Cassidy (12), Carly (9) and Owen (6) , with husband, Jim in Binghamton.  In her spare time, she 
enjoys pottery, which she showcases and sells locally, and outdoor home improvement projects. 

Laurie Rinder DelBalzo still resides in Pawling  with hubby, Mark and their four boys, Mark (13), Danny (11), 
Nick(8) and Joseph(5). 

 

Class of 1992 

Tracey Diamond reports things are great with her son, TJ, now 12 and her career in medical device sales.  
She has recently taken up scuba diving and has taken several trips already taking in the sights.  Her next dive….the 
Red Sea in Egypt this year.  She has seen plenty of Agonians lately, including Amy Harvey, Katy Hagan, Melissa 
D’Agostino, Keren Martino and Elaine Rood. 

 

 

Class of 1993 
Karen Smith Davis lives in Oak Harbor, WA with her husband Bill and two daughters, Maggie (3) and Meghan 
(6   months). She is taking a break from her teaching career and enjoying being a stay at home Mom. 
Debbie Rose Urban reports that not much has changed since last year. She enjoys staying home to raise her two 
children Jude (4) and Alexandra (1), is married to a wonderful man, Scott and is grateful to be living the dream life. 
Kelley Marsh Bloem is still living in Saratoga and married to Dieter. They have three kids Jordyn (15 in July), Jack  
(12), and Mason (7).  She still sees Auntie Lola (Laurie Sweet) regularly and keeps in touch with many of her pledge 
class. 
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Class of 1995  
Jodi Meyer Eyer and Andy are living in Wilton, NY.  They are keeping busy with Kristen (5) and Kelly (2).  
Jodi is teaching 4th grade in Glens Falls and Andy is traveling the world with his company Andritz. 

Emily Gerepka Whelan is still in Florida teaching first grade.  Tommy and Emily have been seeing each other 
at least one week per month and it is so difficult to still be living on opposite coasts!  They are hoping to be together 
by the summer.  May 25th marks their two year Anniversary!  Allison (9), William (8) and Brenna (8) are doing great.  
They all love school and are enjoying their after-school activities.  Emily finds her days packed full with teaching, 
helping with homework and taxiing to activities for the children!  This past summer they went to Mexico and camping 
at Big Bear in California.  Camping is just not Emily’s thing!!  They also went skiing, this past Spring Break, for the 
first time.  They had a blast and live for the moments that their family can all be together.  Emily misses everyone 
and would love to plan a weekend in New York City this Spring! 

Eva Dechario McGee has moved once again, hopefully this is the last time, to a small town called Shrews-
bury in NJ. She and Kevin are finally happy with this house although it needs a lot of work! Ryan (7) and Laura (4) 
are doing well and Eva continues to teach computers to elementary students. 

Erika Baker DeGeorge is living in Maine with 3 kids; Andrew, Paige, and Samantha. She’s been married to 
John for 10 years. Erika is now a Triathlete and triathlon coach, she trains a women's team called Moms In Motion 
and a new kids tri club. Erika is training for her first Ironman, IM Cozumel in November 2010. Any Agos coming to 
vacation in Maine...please look her up! 

 

Class of 2000 
Tara Fiacco Toomajian husband Casey are expecting baby #2 this summer – a girl!  They are busy converting 
their home from a two family into a single family.  Tara is busy working at SEFCU and chasing around her son Logan 
who is now 2 ½.   Tara and Kara are ready for boating season! 

Jennifer Gibbs Rozell is working hard in Atlanta juggling work and home and expecting baby # 2 -  another 
girl to add to the mix.  Nate and Jennifer continue to run a successful recruiting business and are staying busy even 
in these tough economic times.   They would love any visitors!  She misses her Agonian sisters! 

Jaime Conroy Kaufer went back to school to get her teaching credentials so she can be a physical educa-
tion teacher. Jaime and her husband Kurt, along with their dog Jeffrey, are keeping busy in the San Diego area.    

Devon Cummings Natapow and her husband Jeff had another baby boy, Tanner, in August 2009.  Her other 
son Jack is almost 3.  Devon & Jeff keep busy traveling.   

Kara Korkus Klink married Potsdam/Sig Pi alum David Klink on October 30
th
, 2009 in Saratoga Springs, NY.  

Jennifer Gibbs Rozell, Tara Fiacco Toomajian, & Jaime Conroy Kaufer were her fellow Agonian bridesmaids.  David 
and Kara currently reside in Stamford, CT with their dog Wrigley.   Kara is still working for Marc Fisher Footwear and 
has been busy traveling all over the world for International Sales.  Tara and Kara are ready for boating season!  
Kara’s new address is 83 Belltown Rd. Stamford, CT 06905 

Kelly Doane Gunderson and Dustin welcomed a beautiful, baby, Catherine Marli, this past June. Kelly con-
tinues to work in North Carolina as a 7th grade Science and Social Studies teacher. She loves living along the Blue 
Ridge Mountains, where Dustin works for the NPS. 

Mary George Rech is a stay at home mother to Justin Jr. and Audrey who are 15 months apart. She is also 
very excited to start another Master's program.  Her new address is 1543 Scandia Circle, Reston Virginia, 20190 .  

Rebecca Pfenninger Is busy traveling this summer!  She is heading to Europe for 3 weeks and will be visit-
ing France, Italy and Greece.  She currently lives in Ellicott City, MD teaching technology to grades 2-5 and working 
towards a doctorate in education.  
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Leigh Alexander Lemeshuk and her husband Kris got married in August at her family's beach house in Mas-
sachusetts. Currently they live in South Jersey, outside of Philadelphia. She has switched gears career wise (due to 
our lovely economy) from guidance counseling to real estate. She just finished her real estate course and hopes to 
get her license by the end of the month.  Leigh’s new address is 37 Clinton Ave, Mantua NJ 08051.   

If anyone knows where we can contact Renee Vogel please let us know! 

 

Class of 2003 
Jenna Rosati is still living just outside of Rochester, NY.  She and her boyfriend, Kevin bought a house last summer 
and have been enjoying the fun of new home ownership and the remodeling that comes with it.  She still works for 
Paychex and is excited about her recent promotion to Manager of 401(k)/S125 New Client Set Up.   Jenna continues 
to schedule visits with her AGO pledge sisters, and most recently enjoyed on a girls weekend get-away to Miami, 
FL last April with Sara (Landry) DiLandro, Juliet Nelson and Jasmin Phillips. 

Suzanne Carpenter is graduating from the College of St. Rose in May with her Masters in Education for 
School Counseling.  She is still living in Saratoga with her boyfriend and three beautiful dogs.  She and her brother 
are starting their first summer camp for inner city students in the Adirondacks this July and plan on making it an on-
going adventure. 

Jasmin Phillips recently celebrated her 5
th
 anniversary at Hudson River Health Care where she is responsible for 

special events and fundraising.  She is in the process of buying her first home in Garrison, NY, (which is an hour 
north of New York City) with her boyfriend Michael (another 5 year anniversary!)  She can’t wait to move in and 
begin some of the renovations and decorating. 

Sara Landry married Joe DiLandro on June 27, 2009 in Saratoga Springs.  Bridesmaids included Ago sisters, Juliet 

Nelson, Jenna Rosati, Jasmin Phillips, and Suzanne Carpenter.  Sara is in her 6th year of teaching.  She is currently 

a kindergarten teacher for the Saratoga Springs City School district.   

Juliet Nelson is expecting her first child, a girl, this  May,  She is currently  in the process of buying the family busi-

ness, Fantastic Sams,  from her parents. 

Bethany Brittan Youngs just moved back to Indianapolis this past November. Her daughter Natalie has started 

kindergarten and Carrigan is 2 1/2 now. She is still going to school for Interior Design.  

Andrea Stellato has been having a wonderful second year teaching band to 7th and 8th graders in the Half Hollow 

Hills School District.  She has now completed 7 years of teaching band and still loves every second of it.   

Emily White was married to  Tim Eckstrum, also a graduate of SUNY Potsdam, in Saratoga Springs in Octo-

ber.  Emily will most likely move to Long Island this summer and continue teaching high school English. 

Class of 2009 
Rachel Gebhardt is currently living in Lake Placid, NY and working at North Country Community College in Saranac 
Lake as an Enrollment and Financial Aid Counselor. She plans to stay in the Adirondacks, continue working in High-
er Eduation, and start working on her masters (eventually). 
Jenna Naylor  graduated in May of 2009 with a degree in Childhood Education, Jenna went right on into the 
summer working on her Masters as a Literacy Specialist (Birth-Grade 6) at SUNY Potsdam.  She was employed by 
Parishville-Hopkinton Central School as a Literacy intern working with students grades K-6.  She will complete her 
Masters degree in May 2010 and will begin seeking employment as an elementary school teacher.  Jenna would like 
to congratulate fellow Agonian and cousin, Sara (Landry) DiLandro ('03) on her June 2009 wedding and is looking 
forward to her and her husband giving Grandma Landry her first great-grandchildren soon (please!? hehe).   
Sarah Paparella moved to Manhattan after graduation and took a full time job at Memorial Sloan Kettering Cancer 
Center in the Physical Therapy department working as a Rehabilitation Assistant. This fall 2010 she will be going 
back to school for her Masters in Physician Assistant Studies in New York City.  
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Class of 2009 
Rachel Gebhardt is currently living in Lake Placid, NY and working at North Country Community College in Saranac 
Lake as an Enrollment and Financial Aid Counselor. She plans to stay in the Adirondacks, continue working in High-
er Eduation, and start working on her masters (eventually). 
Jenna Naylor  graduated in May of 2009 with a degree in Childhood Education, Jenna went right on into the 
summer working on her Masters as a Literacy Specialist (Birth-Grade 6) at SUNY Potsdam.  She was employed by 
Parishville-Hopkinton Central School as a Literacy intern working with students grades K-6.  She will complete her 
Masters degree in May 2010 and will begin seeking employment as an elementary school teacher.  Jenna would like 
to congratulate fellow Agonian and cousin, Sara (Landry) DiLandro ('03) on her June 2009 wedding and is looking 
forward to her and her husband giving Grandma Landry her first great-grandchildren soon (please!? hehe).   
Sarah Paparella moved to Manhattan after graduation and took a full time job at Memorial Sloan Kettering Cancer 
Center in the Physical Therapy department working as a Rehabilitation Assistant. This fall 2010 she will be going 
back to school for her Masters in Physician Assistant Studies in New York City.  
Amy Rich reports that after a month spent in the Everglades, she will be returning back to Bolton Landing, 
NY and applying for jobs in the non-profit sector, more specifically communications and/or development. She is 
working on a manuscript for a book she plans to pitch to publishers after a few more chapters... if any alum have 
networks in either area, advice or contacts, anything is much appreciated. 
Heather Taylor ran off to Europe after graduation.  Her adventure began as a far-fetched idea when her Godpar-
ents surprised her with a trip to Greece! An idea turned into a 3 1/2 month reality as she solo adventured across 8 
countries and uncovered the endless possibilities in life. Heather returned home and is now working part time jobs 
building her skills and preparing for the next chapter in her life, yet to be discovered. 
Erin Wilkinson moved back home to Glens Falls, NY after graduation.  She is currently working as an EKG Techni-
cian at Saratoga Hospital in preparation to get her Masters in Physician Assistant Studies in the fall.  
After graduation, Nicole Wilson moved back home to Liverpool, NY.  She is currently completing her Masters in In-
clusive Special Education (1-6) at Syracuse University and doing some substitute teaching in local districts, hopefully 
leading to a full time position. She is also working on completing her Early Childhood Education certification to go 
along with the Childhood Education degree she received at Potsdam.  
Jacqueline Petit Smith graduated from Clarkson University in December 2009, with a degree in Global Sup-
ply Chain Management.  She has been living at home while searching for jobs.  Just recently, Jacqueline has been 
given offers from both Intel and GE Energy (finally!).  She is very excited to start her career with GE Energy, as a 
Lead Buyer-Indirect Materials, in Schenectady, NY.  Her parents are equally excited for her to be moving out! 
Maureen McCullough moved home to Cazenovia, NY after graduation to do an internship with a non profit 
organization in Madison County. Through her internship she was offered a full time position as a Family Support 
Counselor with the Community Action Partnership for Madison County. Maureen is loving her new job and hoping to 
move out of her parents house soon. Although, her AGO mom Debbie Donaldson McCullough ('74) is an awesome 
roommate!!! 
Lindsay Mermell is currently living in Astoria, Queens and working in Manhattan at an investment firm called 
Montrose Advisors, Inc. As the administrative assistant to the President, Lindsay dose stock and hedge fund re-
search, as well as due diligence and other boring office type things. I am currently taking business, finance and ac-
counting undergrad classes but is looking forward to applying to grad schools to get her MBA in finance or maybe 
business law. 
Lauren Zona moved back to Rochester after graduation and is currently subbing and teaching private piano 
and woodwind lessons.  She started her Masters in Music Education in January and hopes to start teaching full time 
in the fall. 
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Alpha Kappa Phi Sorority 

 

Active Members 

Seniors 

Lauren Bisio  Niskayuna, New York  Corresponding Secretary 

Jessalyn Blackburn Cicero, New York 

Danielle Cardello Rome, New York  House Manager 

Ashley Cheney Farmington, New York 

Kelly Coleman  Avon, New York   

Seneca Kazda  Corinth, New York  Social Chair 

Tiffany Lamberton Champlain, New York  Vice President 

Kristin Lozo  Victor, New York   

Rachael Thompson Delmar, New York 

Lora Wilkinson Glens Falls, New York 

Hilary Zaparzynski Appalachin, New York Pledge Mistress 

Juniors 

Emily Biron  Saint Albans, Vermont  

Kathleen Hoyt  Voorheesville, New York Social Treasurer, ISC 

Sarah Mackey  Marion, New York  President 

Adrienne Mitchell Fort Kent, Maine  

Brooke Morse  Mannsville, New York 

Vanessa Primeau Cornwall, Ontario 

Meghan Stewart Massena, New York  Assistant PM and Alumnae Secretary 

Christina Vullo  

Sophomores 

Gwendolyn Legendy New York, New York 

Elise Pacitti  Frewsburg, New York 

Michelle Paganp Wading River, New York 

Kelly Snyder  Canastota, New York 

 

 

Agonian Corporate Board of Directors 

Jane Morale ‘80  Chair/Active Liaison  Colleen Costello Filiak Treasurer 

Connie Walker Bush ‘82 Corporate/Legal  Shelley Ives   Asst Treasurer 

Erica Pendleton Davis ‘83  Collections   Licia Urtis Murrell  Repairs 

Colleen Costello Filiak ‘70 Treasurer   Jamie Sico   President, AAA 

Page 21 



Treasurer’s Report 

Class Reps 
Thank you for all you do to help provide class news! 

      

      

      

      

      

      

      

      

      

      

      

      

      

      

  

Dues  

$25.00 

Payable to Agonian Alum-

nae Association and mailed 

to PO Box 144 Burnt Hills, 

New York  12027 

1949 Bev Savage Castiglione   

1955 Lois Smith Harold 

1956 Jo DiCroce Farra 

1957 Susan Smykla Udell 

1960 Wendy Carter Paton 

1961 Gloria Gonda Groocock 

1962 Fran Sardina Bliek 

1963 Bev Smith 

1967 Kate Belgard Finney 

1968 Nancy Chicken Merchant 

1972 Marie DuPell Cashera 

1974 Lynne Boles 

1975 Deb Diefendorf Hind 

1976 Cathy Lennon Nealon 

1977 Karen Kittleson Stefanski 

1978 Nadine Gager Compisi 

1979 Sharon Keating Heiligman 

1980 Becki Minoli 

1981 Robin Landrigan Smith 

1982 Ellen Bartis Gambee 

1984 Irene  Jezsik Rauchenberger 

1986 Kathleen Sheridan Brewer 

1987 Becky Volans Akins 

1988 Heather Williams Biche 

1989 Laura Boyd 

1990 Ren Hallinan Reagan 

1991 Erin Musengo Klein 

1992 Lisa Pettinelli MacKenzie 

1993 Debbie Rose Urban 

1994 Sue Grant 

1995 Eva Dechario McGee 

1996 Melissa Dennis Fasse 

1999 Kelly Reardon 

2000 Kara Korkus 

2002 Nicole Minnick 

2003 Sara Landry DiLandro 

2004 Rene Mulhern Capron 

2005 Krystal Catapano 

2006 Rachel Cajigas 

2009 Jenna Naylor 
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This Old House…. 

Agonian Alumnae Association Scholarship—A Look Back 

 A new furnace was installed at 11 Pierrepont in  

 January, 2010. 

 New Board members are welcome—if you are  

 interested please contact Jane Morale at  

 moraleje191@potsdam.edu 

The Agonian Alumnae Association has been presenting scholarships to our undergraduate sisters at 
Potsdam and Clarkson for over 30 years.  In May of 1978, we recognized Laurena Ramsdell, a 
longstanding member of our Board of Directors, by creating our first scholarship and naming it in her 
honor.  The scholarship was originally in the amount of $100 and was awarded to an Agonian who made 
"outstanding contributions to her Sorority while showing academic excellence."  When our advisor of 
many years, Eunice "Brownie" Badger passed away, we chose to create a new scholarship in her 
memory.  By 1991, we awarded this scholarship to recognize an Agonian who "exemplifies service to our 
sorority as well as to the Potsdam community."  Over the years, the generosity and the commitment of 
our Alumnae has enabled us to increase the scholarships to $1000.  In 2004, we voted to add a third 
scholarship to recognize the leadership of the founder of our Alumnae Association, Suzanne Wadja, 
Class of 1974 and recipient of her MBA at Clarkson in 1976.  This scholarship recognizes a sister who 
"exemplifies the Agonian sisterhood while demonstrating excellence in leadership."  In 2005 and 2006, 
we presented all three $1000 scholarships to deserving sisters.  While we wish we could continue 
awarding all three, we instead offer one $1000 scholarship each year.   
  
As our Scholarship Committee reads through the applications and letters of recommendation from facul-
ty, we marvel each year at the GPAs, service projects and leadership endeavors of our AGO sis-
ters.  They are committed to their studies yet make time to impact their college community in so many 
ways.  We know they are on their way to becoming successful leaders and responsible members of soci-
ety and we are proud to call all of them our sisters.  Deciding on a scholarship recipient is not an easy 
task.  We wish we could give all our applicants a monetary award.  We hope that the Agonian Alumnae 
Association's financial support of our sisters is appreciated and as these sisters join the ranks of alum-
nae, they too will support these scholarships efforts.   
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Agonian Alumnae Association—Officers 

 

Jamie Sico ‘04   President   trumpeteer@aol.com 

Laurie Wood Cooper ‘77 Vice President   rcoope1@nycap.rr.com 

Alice Weurden Ehmann ‘93 Treasurer    

Vera Thurston Gibbs ‘78 Corresponding Secretary 

 

 

Agonian Alumnae Association Scholarship Committee 

 

Debbie Diefendorf Hind ‘75    Lucia  Urtis Murrell ‘82 

Laurie Wood Cooper ‘77    Jenna Naylor ‘09 

Rachel Gebhardt ‘09     Cathy O’Connor ‘76 

Amy Hind Henry ‘76     Amy Rich ‘09 

Serena Krauz ‘07     Liz O’Connor Utzig ‘77 

Georgie Czerniak McGlinchey ‘77  

  

 



Opportunities to Help the Alumnae Association 

 

The Agonian Alumnae Association works because of people like you!  If you are looking to 
stay  involved and connected with the gold, white and blue and the friends and memories from 
your time in Potsdam, please consider helping out in small ways so that our organization can 
continue to maintain contacts, award scholarships and help support the Agonian Board of  
Directors 

The AAA is looking to recruit individuals to help with The Anchor, and a number of projects.  If 
you would like to consider becoming a class rep—we are always looking to include classes 
that are without representation in the newsletter.  If you are interested, we would also like to hear from 
sisters who would like to take a turn as an officer of our organization.  Check the activity or area of inter-
est, or include a talent or gift you’d like to share with your sisters! 

 

Write notes/Phone calls  Help with The Anchor  Energy Audit (House) 

Web Site maintenance  Class Representative  Board of Directors  

Let me know where I can be of help: ______________________________________________ 
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Your Name  ____________________________________________     Class Year _______________ 

Address ____________________________________________      Big Sister  _______________ 

  ____________________________________________ Little Sister ______________ 

Phone/Cell ____________________________________________ 

Email  ____________________________________________ 

Annual Dues ($25.00) Please indicate where you would like your dues or additional contributions directed: 

 

 _____ Rush  _____ Newsletter  _____ Scholarship 

 

_____ Repairs/Renovations  _____ Emergency Fund  _____ Where Needed 

 

Please complete & return to:  Agonian Alumnae Association, P.O. Box 144, Burnt Hills, NY 12027 

 

Here is my latest news: 
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